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4th May 2007

Dear Mr Ellis, 

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK

AFFORDABLE HOUSING DEVELOPMENT PLAN DOCUMENT

I refer to your letter of 12th April regarding the above. HBF has small number of related comments to make on the list of issues identified in your letter. They build on the comments set out in our letter to you of 7th August 2006. The main one being to continue to express a concern about the omission of any reference to the financial viability impacts arising from the proposals and the knock-on impact this may have on housing delivery and the related matter of other planning obligations.

PPS3 requires local authorities, in preparing and implementing affordable housing policies, to consider not just the housing need related issues which your letter identifies in isolation. Rather, it requires them to be considered alongside impacts on development viability and so the achievement of overall housing targets. East Hampshire’s record in respect of the latter has not been good and anything which could adversely affect the delivery of housing must be approached with great caution. It is vital that, prior to implementing any policy on affordable housing, the council undertakes a full and detailed Housing Market Assessment in accordance with the recently published CLG guidance and involving key stakeholders such as the house building industry. 

The council must also carefully assess the financial implications of whichever policy measures are proposed in order to ensure compliance with PPS3.The issue of viability, therefore, should feature very prominently in the list of issues to be addressed as part of the background to this proposed DPD. Thus, while your letter refers to the financial impacts of a cascade policy approach being considered in respect of the application of the policy to individual sites, that is only part of the story. It is even more important that financial considerations are taken in to account in the formulation of policy well before its application to individual sites.

Similarly, a separate but related issue must be the potential impact on overall and affordable housing delivery. It will be wholly counter-productive to pursue a policy approach to affordable housing which actually secures less affordable housing than may otherwise have been the case if it renders otherwise perfectly developable housing sites unviable. 40% of 1,000 houses will provide much more affordable housing than 40% of 500. The council must not lose sight of this simple fact.

Related to these points the council must tale into consideration the impact of this new policy approach in the context of the council’s other policies seeking planning obligations and developer contributions towards other things. The list is almost endless covering contributions and/or provision of every variation of education, social, community, transport, amenity, recreation and other facilities. The pot of development funding in relation to any particular development site is only so large and the council is likely to have to consider compromise in the achievement of some policy objectives in order to achieve others if it is to receive any benefits at all. The council, in preparing this DPD, should give some consideration to the issue of where affordable housing fits into its other corporate policy objectives and should maybe consider some form of ranking or prioritisation of objectives.

Finally, the council should address the issue of affordable housing in its broadest sense which would include intermediate and key worker housing rather than focussing mainly on social rented accommodation. Again, this will be informed by the results of the housing market assessment

I hope that is helpful and I look forward to being able to contribute to this work as it progresses.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

Home Builders Federation

Regional Policy Manager (South East)

